CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT #9 AUXILIARY

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy.  Leavenworth,  WA  98826 (509)763-3034

Minutes

October 3, 2012

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Jimi Wilson at 7:07pm.

Minutes:  JoAnn motioned to approve and was seconded by Barb W.  The motion was carried.  
Good of the Order:  Red aprons are still available for purchase.

Treasurer’s Report: Total income for the month was: $16,943.75.  Expenses were: $505.61. The ending balance is: $18,393.45. Susan H. and Liz had bills to present.  Paula motioned to approve payment and was seconded by Bob L.  The motion was carried.

Old Business:  The first day of the yard sale generated $11,829.00.  The second day’s total was $2434.00.  The bake sale brought in $1726.00 on the first day and $540.00 on the second day.  $70.00 from the coffee fund was included in the totals. 

Liz thanked those assembled for all their hard work on another successful yard sale.  The new layout and the addition of canopies brought many positive comments. It was suggested that a couple more canopies be purchased. Marlene will look for more canopies.  JoAnn motioned to purchase 2 additional canopies and was seconded by Liz.  The motion was carried. 

 Members and customers liked the new location of the cash box. We will need more saw horses to make more tables for next year.  

In the future, a treasure committee will look over items before members take items home.

Any suggestions you may have for next year’s sale should be emailed to Liz.  Jimi took questions from the floor.

New Business:  We are looking for a small enclosed trailer to put all our saw horses, tables, etc.  Members please keep your ears open. 

The Civil War event in Plain had another successful year, although numbers were down.  A donation will be made to the Fire Department of $1003.03.  The firefighters will then split this money up and distribute the funds.

Susan H. sent the pancake breakfast sign up sheets around.  She read the basket tallies from last year.  We had 14 last year including the fire trucks.  The men’s basket was extremely popular.  Pat Bottoms and Rita will take care of the kitchen again this year.  Paper work should be given to Pat Bohn of the Rec Club.  She will continue to handle rentals until she moves.  Six tables have already been sold.  Susan H. took questions from the floor.
Jimi went over the bake sale and what Sharon G. and her crew did in years past.  Discussion followed.  Susan H. moved to have the auxiliary hold the bake sale minus the little cookie plates.  Kathy G. seconded and the motion was carried.  We will need a baked goods Chairperson and that job will be added to the sign up sheet. 

Kathy K. motioned to adjourn and was seconded by Judi K.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm.

The next meeting is Wednesday, November 7th at 7:00pm. Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary. 

